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AUGUST UPDATE 

Interclub Social Tennis 

Another successful day at Rosny on the 08th, some 44 players enjoying some good tennis and a BBQ. The 

next interclub social day is scheduled for October 17th at the Domain Tennis Club. 

Annual General Meeting 

The AGM for 2021 is to be held on Sunday September 12th @ 11:30 am. You should have received the notice 

of AGM recently. Implementation of the new Constitution will see a few changes to the AGM. Championship 

trophies will be presented and a light lunch will be provided after the meeting.  

There is always room for some new input into running the Club, if you are interested in taking on a role please 

have a chat to a current Committee member about the possibilities.  

More on the AGM after our Committee meeting on Tuesday 

AYC (Interclub) Pennant 

Only three teams for the first roster this season, a bit of a drop for us, hopefully a good roster for everyone 

involved. The pennant continues to grow and provide a good opportunity for well organised interclub 

competition. AYC are working to solve the long-term problem of multiple nights per division, hopefully this will 

lead to the pennant becoming more appealing to a broader playing group. 

The annual pre-season Championships are to be held as follows, Men’s and Ladies Doubles on Wednesday 

September 08th, Mixed Doubles on Thursday September 09th, venues to be confirmed when numbers are 

known. Entry is free to members by emailing the AYC ayctas@gmail.com  

Ladies Midweek Pennant 

Grand finals for the current non-Club pennant are on at Rosny on Wednesday 25th commencing at 9:30 am, a 

number of our members, Rae Mitchell and Kylie Cashion in Div 1, Claire Gay in Div 2 and Janet Jefferey in 

Div 3 will be in action, all supporters welcome. Notice is up on the board for the next club-based pennant, 

names by Tuesday, August 31st please. 

Sunday Morning Event 

Due to a very slow response our doubles event planned for last Sunday was cancelled, if you would like to 

support a future Sunday morning competitive event please let us know. 

mailto:contactgbtc@gmail.com
http://www.tennis.com.au/geilstonbay
https://www.facebook.com/GeilstonBayTennisClub
mailto:ayctas@gmail.com


Club Maintenance 

Many thanks to Martin Gay for his several years of taking care of the courts and grounds. He is no longer able 

to help with this one so time for a change. We are hoping to find a few people who have some spare time and 

an interest in keeping the club tidy, much like a mini working bee on a regular basis, perhaps a Thursday when 

the courts are not in use, but not necessarily, initially to take care of mowing, edging, weeding, court sweeping, 

etc. during the Spring and, if possible, getting onto small painting jobs and the like. If you might be able to help 

please reply to the Clubs email address. 

If you notice anything that needs some attention, please let us know. 

Annual Subscriptions 

You should have all received a subs notice recently, mostly by email but a few hand delivered.  

Subs are due on August 30th.  

The access code will be updated on Sunday September 19th, financial members will be emailed the new 

code at this time. 

If you don’t have a notice, please contact us promptly. 

Entertainment Book 

The Entertainment Book is once again available, you may have seen the flyer up in the Clubhouse, $14.00 per 

subscription will come back to the Club. Go to www.entbook.com.au/2415s27 If you wish to purchase one. 

Power Outage 

TasNetworks have advised that, due to the highway works, there will be a power outage on Wednesday August 

25th from 9:00 to 16:30. Court and clubhouse access will be fine, just no power. 

COVID 19 

The ongoing problems in mainland states should be a reminder that we are still, very much, in a Covid 

pandemic. Please take the usual precautions when you are at the club (there is plenty of hand sanitizer 

available, social distancing protocols, etc.) 

 By law we need to use the Check in Tas app, you can expect to be reminded to Check In.  

If you don’t have a smart phone, please ask one of your mates to check you in when you arrive. The paper-

based check in remains, please include your phone number so you can be contacted in the case of a problem. 
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